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In connection with Canacol Energy Ltd. announcement of the 
"cancellation of gas sales contract to EPM", the Company informs: 

 
1. Unexpectedly, on the night of Thursday, October 19, EPM received 
communication from Canacol Energy Ltd. regarding the "cancellation" of the 
contract that considers the supply of natural gas, as of December 1, 2024, for 
the majority of its market. 

2. The Company reviews, in accordance with the stipulations of the contract 
and the regulations in force, the corresponding actions. 

3. EPM, as the second distributor-marketer of natural gas in Colombia, sends 
a message of tranquility in the supply of energy to its more than 1,450,000 
residential users, SMEs, commerce, industry and natural gas vehicle (NGV) 
stations. The Company will continue to provide this service with the 
continuity and quality that characterizes it. 
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